
 

 

 

 

    

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
 

Dear Parent/Carers, Governors and Friends, 

 

Children and staff can look back on a very productive term with further positive changes to teaching, learning, personal 

development and well-being that we will continue to develop in the next two terms - after enjoying a well-deserved Christmas 

Holiday. We look forward to seeing our children return on Wednesday 4th January 2023. 

 

Merry Christmas and Happy Holidays on behalf of the whole School Team, 

 

Mr Jan M Bless 

Headteacher 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Newsletter  
16h December 2022 

Attendance for week beginning 12th December 2022  

Birch 73.33% 

Oak   72.77% 

 1G 64.20%           

 1Go 74.71%            

 1S 83.95%           

 2A 69.14%           

 2C 74.07%           

 2T 73.81%          

 3G 78.21%              

 3T 68.00%              

3W 64.20%             

 4D 77.78%             

 4F 85.19%             

 4H 70.24%            

 5F 73.61%             

 5G 85.51%   

 5H 69.44%             

 

 6C 81.94% 

 6D 86.96% 

 6W 86.96% 

 

Well done to Birch, 1S, 6D and 6W for best attendance this week. 
Overall attendance since September 2022: 92.09% 

 

 

paths & gritting 

Free books Snow fun 

Christmas Lunch 

Parties & 

Santa visit 

Talent Show 

End of Term certificates 

Carols around the Tree 



 

 

 

 

  

 

Class Reading Maths 

Commitment to Learning (going 

above and beyond, making 

accelerated progress, etc.) 

Quality of 

Homework 

Contribution to the 

school (adhering to 

school values) 

1G Damla Hanif Jensila Eylem Cree 

1Go Thijash Aleena Gabrielle Taylan Hajara 

1S Ezekiel Yesheng Jaxon Amine Nathan 

2A Adam Kayden Naz Oliver Liza 

2C Ryhan Shania-Rose Charlie Klara Joshua 

2T Huzeyfe Aiden Arda Era Lara 

3G Kyle Tyler Christie Selin Rosie 

3T Ada Destiny Priceless Maryam Ellerie 

3W Aiza Dylan Sengul Amelia Yagmur 

4D Aayden Reggie Wassim Mira Alessia 

4F Daniel Muhammad Bella Natalie Olivia 

4H Kimberly Justin Selin Nathan Anna 

5F Jayden Mia Keje Rona Logan 

5G Tyler Ozgur Indi Ayse Janel 

5H Yunus Ibrahim Simon Maija Hatib 

6C Adonis Ulkan Tibah Tanya Tea 

6D Amarion Rania Erblin Awo Rhome 

6W Tasnim Sonny Alaa Sienna Orhan 

Rainbow Altai Leo Ethan Teagan Rosa 

DATE TIME YEAR EVENT 

3rd January 2023 day all Inset Day 4 – school closed 

4th January  day all Start Spring Term 1 

19th January  am Yr 1-6 Pantomime – Sleeping Beauty 

20th February day all Inset Day 5 – school closed 

23rd February  day all 100 session (50 days) attendance club 

Monday 8th May day all 
NEW: Bank Holiday to celebrate His Majesty’s coronation on Saturday 6 

May 2023 – School Closed 

19th May day all 100 session (50 days) attendance club 

    



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

determined to open 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SNOW FUN ! 

at home and at school 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Launch of our Discovery Programme 

 

Run in conjunction with children’s literacy charity the Children’s Book Project, the Discovery Programme presents an 

exciting opportunity for every pupil to choose and take home books of their own over the course of this year. The 

books are entirely free of charge and are for children to keep or to pass on to friends. They can then keep both books 

or swap one of them before taking theirs home to keep. 

 

We will be putting on three book gifting events (one per term) where all children will be invited to participate.  

 

The first Book Gifting Party took place this week. 

 

After being inspired in the year 4 parents cafe this term on the 

Christmasaurus, we managed to meet Tom Fletcher himself in a 

private book signing in Piccadilly London last weekend :-).  

 

Bella’s mum  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday afternoon, children in Key Stage 2 watched our annual 

Christmas Talent Show.  The standard of performances was very high and 

included dancing, singing, gymnastics, playing instruments and even 

naming different flags!  Thanks to all staff involved in the Talent Show. 

Well done and congratulations to all of the children who took part and put on a fantastic show: 

Wahab, Miraz, Tyler, Christie, Agnes,  Irem, Mira, Christine, Azra, Yavuz, Pixie, Botan, Patricia, Ali, 

Rayan, Tsihon, Anna, Jessica, Christabel, David,  Ayse, Lara, Rolexx, Keshaun, Atlanta, Nevaeh, 

Constance. 



 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 can’t get enough of MacBeth 

Year 6 have had an interesting half term, they have 

studied William Shakespeare’s play Macbeth and 

enjoyed a visit to the Globe Theatre earlier in the 

term. This week they were treated to an outstanding 

performance of the “Scottish play” from the Young 

Shakespeare Company. The actors delivered a 

memorable performance and the children were 

active participants and took on small roles within the 

play. Children and staff were thoroughly enthralled 

throughout the whole production.   

 

Year 6 Speech Day 

Year 6 children watched Greta Tunberg’s address at the U.N.'s Climate Action Summit in 2019. It was of 

course powerful and served as inspiration for our children to think what they might say at such event. 

This was the best speech in 6W: 

Hello my name is Humahira and I am in 6W. I am here today to talk to you about the 

seriousness of climate change and how it is affecting not just England but the whole world.  

Just imagine the whole world is going to be demolished, how would you feel? I bet you 

would feel bad. This is selfish. The earth really does matter, everything you ever wanted is on 

earth: your car, your home and your family! But clearly this is not enough.  

You will be shocked to learn how global warming is causing 750 billion tons of Artic ice to 

melt each year. This would not be happening if we in the first world were not producing so 

many greenhouse gases such as methane and carbon dioxide. However, 95% of the cities 

affected by climate change are in the third world. This is definitely not fair. 

But there is a way to make it right. We could use renewable energy and stop polluting by 

using diesel cars and upgrade to electric cars.  

If you don’t learn anything after listening to me, you should be ashamed! 

There are people suffering, people dying and still there is no help. The government is failing 

us. This shouldn’t be happening. We have prime ministers for the better, not for the worse! 

Thank you all for listening to me, we can protect our world. I know we can.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

ZEBRA CHARITY 2022 TOY APPEAL – UPDATE: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done Nathan and Mum Tara! 

Thanks for contributions 

through PoW 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Decorations made at Christmas Reading Cafés clockwise top left – Year 1 The Gingerbread Man, Year 2 Snowman Baubles,             

Year 3 The Grinch, Year 6 Letters to Father Christmas, Year 5 Christmas Stockings, Year 4 Reusing reading text to make a Christmas 

tree decoration 


